
Tinto Primary School – Parent Council AGM – Tuesday 14th September 2021 

1. Present – Alex Stark, Kirsty Bowden, Jacqueline McLardie, Lynne Waine, Al Reid, Lisa Devlin, 

Mary Grant, Lynsey Miller, Rebecca Lyon, Lorna Christie, Elaine Taylor, Claire Thomson, 

Sinead Lavery, Lorna Kilgallon, Annabel Rodger, Angela Still, Gillian Davidson, Lana, Nimmo, 

Marissa Waite, Vicky Bowers, Jean Lyon 

2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – No Issues raised 

3. Chairperson’s Report – See Separate Report. Discussion about taking over role of 

Chairperson as Lorna Christie is stepping down due to moving house to a new area. Lorna 

highlighted that it isn’t too difficult a task and training and guidance can be given. No 

volunteers came forward to take over the post. 

4. Head Teacher’s Report – See Separate Report and attainment document. There wasn’t a big 

drop in attainment between September and May despite having lockdown which is evidence 

of how well school and parents worked together. Writing is an area to target this year. This 

is especially noticeable at P4 where there is a jump from first level to second level. As well as 

the 20:20, this year there will be a focus on children just below average to help them reach 

their milestones. 

5. Treasurer’s Report – See separate report. There was £967 in the bank account at the end of 

the year. Accounts have been certified. Alistair encouraged everyone to sign up for easy 

fundraising. 

6. Proposed Amendments to the Constitution – none 

7. After School Club Report – See separate report. Discussion about whether parents want and 

will support (through parent helpers) the after school club. School to send out a google form 

to get parents opinions on the after school club. Discussion about having joint meeting with 

the Tinto fundraisers. 

8. Tinto Fundraisers Report – See separate report. Christmas card template are going to be 

given out in school soon to get the order in early to get the most amount of commission 

possible. Unsure yet about fundraising activities in the school – need to wait back to hear 

guidance from Scot Gov. Provisional dates – Halloween Party 28th June, Shorts and Shades 

Disco – 16th June 

9. Open Discussion – Lynsey Miller discussed the new shed in the nursery outdoor area which 

is going to be decorated together with Biggar High School pupils. Looking for money for 

materials to do this – agreed. 

10. Next Meetings –  

o Tuesday 26th October 

o Tuesday 30th November 

o Tuesday 25th January 

o Tuesday 1st March 

o Tuesday 10th May 

o Tuesday 14th June 


